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April 29, 2013 
 
Carrie Meyer 
Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, OR  97232 
 
RE: Docket No. 07-035-T14 In the Matter of the Approval of Rocky Mountain Power’s 

Tariff P.S.C.U No. 47, Re: Schedule 107-Solar Incentive 
Program. 

 
Dear Ms. Meyer: 
 

On March 29, 2013, Rocky Mountain Power (Company) filed its Solar 
Photovoltaic Incentive Program (Schedule 107) Annual Report for Program Year 2012 (2012 
Report) with the Public Service Commission (Commission).  The Office of Consumer Services 
(Office) identified a date that should be corrected in the 2012 report.  Furthermore, the Office 
also discovered that four columns in Appendix 1 did not sum correctly regarding: 1) Incentive, 
2), Total system-kW, 3) system kW eligible for incentive, and 4) Total System Cost ($).  The 
Company provided an explanation for the differences to the Office’s analysis and provided 
clarifying information. These differences did not impact the requirements for the annual reports.  
 

The Commission requests that the Company file an errata regarding the issues 
identified in the Solar Photovoltaic Incentive Program (Schedule 107) Annual Report for 
Program Year 2012.  Once the errata is filed with the Commission, the Commission will 
acknowledge the Photovoltaic Incentive Program (Schedule 107) Annual Report for Program 
Year 2012. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
D#243689

 


